Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

From: Jack Posemsky <jack@jackposemsky.com>

Sent: Monday, March 4, 2019 4:05 PM **To:** Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

CCSD EWS

Cc: jack@jackposemsky.com

Dear Mr. Rokke,

Subject:

My name is Jack Posemsky, a Cambria business owner and past resident. I currently live in West Templeton on Hwy 46 west.

I'm a real estate broker in Cambria last 24+ years located at 718 Main St.

I'm writing on behalf of current residents, business owners and future residents and the tourists that visit Cambria year round.

We will need more water at some point in the future. We're going to have another drought at some point, I think it's inevitable. For now with the current rainfall we have more than what we need but we all know that can change back to what it was a few short years ago.

We have a desal plant now that can and will supply us with the water we need to sustain this town for the long haul. I ask that you please work with all agencies to permit this EWS so we can all move forward into the future with a reliable second source of water. Like the spare tire in the trunk, it'll be there when we need it to get us through to the next rainy season. My hope for Cambria is that we can move into a new phase where we'll always have enough water for our health and safety weather by natural causes or manmade but never run low or run out again.

I appreciate your time. Thank you, Jack

Jack Posemsky

Jack Posemsky Real Estate BRE# 01184353 718 Main St Cambria, CA 93428

Tel: 805-927-4777 Fax: 805-927-4377

Email: jack@jackposemsky.com Web: www.jackposemsky.com